
Services for November 2018 

Remembrance Services 

This year the 11 November is on a Sunday, but we shall still be holding two 
services, as well as our schools Remembrance services. The details of all 
the services are as follows. 

Friday 9 November at 10.45am at Pebmarsh War Memorial we shall be 
holding St. John the Baptist School Pebmarsh Remembrance service. 

Friday 9 November at 2.15pm in St. Giles Church Great Maplestead for the 
St Giles School Remembrance service. 

Sunday 11 November at 10.45am at Pebmarsh War Memorial we shall be 
holding the Village Remembrance Service. 

Sunday 11 November at 10.45am in St. Mary the Virgin Church, 
Gestingthorpe, we shall be holding the annual Remembrance Sunday 
Service. 

This magazine is available electronically on 
www.knights-hospitallers.org.uk 

and on the parish council web sites  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Village contacts and information 
Neighbourhood watch representatives, see page 26, 

Reverend Gay Ellis and the churchwardens see page 25.  

Magazine copy and deliveries see page 27   

Parish Clerks 
Gt Maplestead Ann Crisp 01787 460216 anncrisp@greatmaplesteadpc.co.uk 
Lt Maplestead Ann Harris 01787 462818 littlemaplesteadparishclerk@gmail.com 
Gestingthorpe Frances Wells 01787 379606 gestingthorpepc@gmail.com 
Pebmarsh Philippa Potter 07790 598363 pebmarshpc@hotmail.com 
The Maplesteads 
WI Carol Brownlie 01787 461527 carolbrownlie@gmail.com 
WEA Jill Newton 01787 463893 gilliannnewton4@gmail.com 
Autumn Show Carol Brownlie 01787 461527 carolbrownlie@gmail.com 
Gt Maplestead 
Task Force Martin Elms 01787 461421 martinelms@greatmaplesteadpc.co.uk 
Village Hall Liz Newton 01787 461308 lizatlucking@hotmail.com 
Playing Field Joe Newton 01787 461308 lizatlucking@hotmail.com 
Mixed Ability Yoga Victoria Ashworth 07751 911923 justinashworth@hotmail.co.uk 
Pilates Catherine Pawsey 07814 459683 catherinepawseypilates@gmail.com 
Dance & Keep Fit Judy Cowell 01376 561757 judy.cowell@btinternet.com 
Carpet Bowls Janice Chaplin 01787 469600 bobandjanicechaplin@btinternet.com 
Youth Club Myra Jeggo 01787 474285 m.jeggo@sky.com 
Gestingthorpe 
Village Hall Sharon Flannery 07873 238095 
Village amenities Nick Duncan 01787 313558 
Tower bell ringing Valerie Fullman 01787 462755 
Cricket Club Nick Duncan 01787 313558 
Football Club 
History Society Gill Webb 01787 581836 gillwebb008@gmail.com 
Pebmarsh 
Village Hall Jonathan Nott 01787 269231 jonathannott44@hotmail.com 
Dog Training Halstead Dog Club 01787 473154 halsteaddogclub@hotmail.co.uk 
Card making Pauline Andow 01787 228790 
Ladies Club Pauline Andow 01787 228790 
 Sandra Beaney 01787 222220 
Carpet bowls Jim Crayston 01787 222241 jim@craystonfarms.co.uk 
Youth club Carol Parker 01787 269996 taximother@googlemail.com 
 Susan Rawlinson 01255 815205 
Footpaths 
Gt Maplestead Steve Harris 01787 462818 steve198harris@gmail.com 
Lt Maplestead Geraldine Holloway 01787 476530 geraldineholloway2017@gmail.com 
Gestingthorpe L Crumpton-Taylor 01787 460277 leslie@crumpton-taylor.entadsl.com 
Pebmarsh Michael Sharp 07725 909986 michael@broomhills-farm.co.uk 
All villages 
Book Club Alison Cantor 01787 462537 acantor@linus.plus.com 
Knitting group Carol Brownlie 01787 461527 carolbrownlie@gmail.com 
Handbell Ringing Wendy Jones 01787 469049 wendy.jones14@btopenworld.com 
Solar Society Miles Scrivens 01787 469766 lauri.scrivens@gmail.com 
Benefice Choir Gill Peskett 01787 462786 gillpeskett43@gmail.com 
Scouts Stuart Carter 01787 461149 
Guides Kathy Hoy 01787 280200 
Molly’s Wood Jane Postma  https://www.mollyswood.org/contact 
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November dates for your diary 

Parish News is printed by 

Indigo Ross Design and Print 

Spectrum House 
Woodhall Business Park 

Sudbury 
Suffolk 

CO10 1WH 
01787 880260  hello@indigoross.co.uk 
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1 November 7pm WI Great Maplestead

5 November 2.30pm Solar Society Castle Hedingham

7 November 7pm Carpet Bowls Pebmarsh

7 November 7pm Youth Club Great Maplestead

14 November 10am Rural Crime Awareness Day Great Notley

24 November 10.30am Christmas Fair Great Maplestead

The copy deadline for the December magazine is 

Friday 16 November2018 

We need to know who, what, where and when ……………. 

Submit your copy early to guarantee inclusion. Email me or our village reps. 

Copy 

Editor Jenny Bishop 01787 472159 pmeditor@icloud.com 
Gestingthorpe Andy Craig 01787 469687 andy@mdamarketing.com 
Gt Maplestead Ann Harris 01787 462818 ann66harris@gmail.com 
Little Maplestead Beverley Bratley 01787 473281 beverley.bratley@gmail.com 
Pebmarsh Jan Bond 01787269082 thebonds.copperfield@btinternet.com

mailto:hello@indigoross.co.uK


Neighbourhood Watch representatives 

Gestingthorpe Helen Skerratt 01787 237297 

Great Maplestead Ian Johnson 01787 461109 

Little Maplestead Bill Piper 01787 473933 

Would you like a lift to church? 
If you would like to attend any of the church services in the Benefice but 
have no transport please feel free to approach one of the churchwardens 
who will be happy to arrange it for you. Service times are shown on the 
back cover and Churchwardens are shown above. 

The Reverend Gay Ellis The Rectory, Church Street 
 Great Maplestead CO9 2RG 
Email gayellis@aol.com 
Phone 01787 460273 
Mobile 07749 838769 
Website www.knights-hospitallers.org.uk 
Twitter @knightsparishes 
Facebook Knights Hospitallers Parishes 
 Little Maplestead Church 
 Gestingthorpe Church 
 Pebmarsh Church 
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Hire of Great Maplestead, Pebmarsh and Gestingthorpe Village Halls 

Each of our village halls is available for hire for all types of functions. In 
Pebmarsh, tables and chairs can also be hired. For full details of the facilities 
available in each location, rates, and conditions of hire, booking forms etc. 
Please contact the relevant booking secretary  

Great Maplestead Liz Newton 01787 461308 
Pebmarsh Christine Nott  01787 269231 
Gestingthorpe Sharon Flannery 07873 238095

The Churchwardens serving our Benefice are
Great 
Maplestead

Gill Peskett 
Jill Newton

01787 462786 
01787 463893

gillpeskett43@gmail.com 
gilliannewton4@gmail.com

Little 
Maplestead

Jane Piper 
Karen Sunnucks

01787 473933 
01787 472145

jane-piper@hotmail.co.uk 
karen.sunnucks@btinternet.com

Gestingthorpe Alice Nolda 
Peter Nice

01787 469688 
01787 460126

- 
peter.427nice@btinternet.com

Pebmarsh Belynda Fellows 01787 269986 belynda1@btinternet.com

mailto:gillpeskett43@gmail.com
mailto:gilliannewton4@gmail.com
mailto:jane-piper@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:karen.sunnucks@btinternet.com
mailto:peter.427nice@btinternet.com
mailto:belynda1@btinternet.com
mailto:gayellis@aol.com
http://www.knights-hospitallers.org.uk


Letter from the editor 

This month is the 100th anniversary of the ending of the First World War. 
An appropriate time to remember and honour all of those who have fought 
for us to keep us out of harms way. 

Nick Ellis has provided a very moving piece to complete the last 52months 
where Nick has provided the names of those, month by month, that we lost 
in the First World War. You can read this on page 24. 

We have also honoured them on our cover, which shows the memorials in 
each village. 

You will notice that we are still larger this month. The amount of copy sent 
in has expanded to fill this additional space, which is great. However, if you 
have any ideas about interesting local news or historical information please 
tell us and we can publish it. 

A great photo this month, see the Little Maplestead section, please continue 
to send them. 

The next issue is our last of this year, so please send anything Christmassy 
that you would like published to us by Friday 16 November. 

Also, for any one who is interested in advertising in the magazine, our 
adverts run for a year starting in our February issue. Please contact me if 
you are interested. 

Letter from the Rectory 

Last month was a very busy month, with the wonderful Flower Festival in 
Little Maplestead. The attendance was greatly helped by visitors from the 
Ploughing Match coming to see the Flowers and then on the Sunday the 
church being part of the BBC Essex Quest programme and the Round 
church being clue two. A lot of people came later on during the day, saying  
they had heard about it on the radio. It was a wonderful week-end, the 
weather was kind and our enormous gratitude to all those who helped us. 
The sponsors, those attending, those helping to put tents up or take them 
down. Also those who worked so hard during the week before and during 
the festival. We can’t even start to think how many teas were made and 
really nice food. And of course the Flower Arrangers, they were 
outstanding, such imagination and each able to make wonderful huge 
arrangements of  locally grown produce. It was truly a celebration of British 
Food and Drink. 
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Letter from the Rectory (continued) 

Of course we also had the stall holders and they made it much more 
interesting, and the three schools who learnt about produce, grew and 
supplied produce which came into our church and then went to the 
Cathedral and later to help a charity. I think everyone was tired but so 
happy and such a help to our funds to support the local church in our 
community. Thank you to everyone and well done!  

Also this last month we had our Harvest services, for both the schools and 
the parishes. The schools were wonderful and the poems from the Children 
and the way they presented them helped us to think about what the 
Harvest really is and how we should play our part in the world. It was very 
humbling. The churches also had their Harvest meals and our grateful 
thanks to all those who took part in these lovely village community 
activities.  

The other thing that happened this last month was that the Team of ten 
parishes met in St. Giles, Great Maplestead for their main service and our 
family service ladies led the main part of the service with Katie from 
Halstead leading the communion. I have now received lots of comments 
from the other parishes saying how encouraged they were and thought our 
ladies did a wonderful job and the other churches in the team are now 
looking how to include more of this kind of service in their churches. 

This month we are reminding everyone about the Remembrance Day 
services, and starting to think about Christmas.  Yes it really will soon be 
here and I have not even started my shopping yet! 

The Remembrance Services are listed separately as this year they are on 
two days and we hope that as many of you as possible will come as we look 
back with grateful hearts to those who gave their lives in giving us the 
freedom we often take for granted.  

Last year we mentioned a hope of visiting the Holy Land but we were 
unable to do this in 2018 but some people from our four parishes will be 
going in February 2019 and more about this later. 

Next month, we shall be writing about Christmas. During the weeks before 
then we shall be in Advent and this year to mark the start of Advent we 
shall be having an Advent Sunday service for our four parishes on Sunday 2 
December and will be in Great Maplestead at 10am, please do put this date 
in your diaries. This is a way of preparing for Christmas. I do hope that this 
period also means that you will have some space and time to relax and 
prepare yourselves as well as preparing for all the activities. 

God bless. Gay and Nick 
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Village Emergency Telephone Service (VETS) 

All our four villages now have defibrillators, and Little Maplestead, 
Gestingthorpe and Pebmarsh have a village Emergency Telephone Service. 
The purpose of VETS is to provide support when a defibrillator is required 
although the first action must be a 999 call. 

The telephone numbers of the village VETS are: 

Little Maplestead 01787 852252 
Gestingthorpe 01787 852850 

Pebmarsh 01787 852300 
 

Sudbury Area Cancer Support Group  

4th Thursday, 7-9pm, The Christopher Centre, 10 Gainsborough Street, 
Sudbury, CO10 2EU. 
2nd Friday, Cafe Club, 12-2pm, The Loft, 3 Gaol Lane, Sudbury CO10 1JL. 
For more information, contact Ruth Worsley on ruth-SACSG@outlook.com. 
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Entries from the Registers 

There were none this month

Fancy a cup of coffee and a chat? 
Come to the Tower Room in 
St Giles Church, Great Maplestead 
Open every Wednesday Morning 10.30am to 12noon 
No charge, this is a social get together, not a fund raiser. 
Everyone is welcome - for more details please ring  

Dorothy on 01787 829963 or Gill on 01787 462786

mailto:ruth-SACSG@outlook.com


Tips for a crime free Christmas shop. 

The tips for a crime free Christmas shop start before you leave your house, 
after all you don’t want come home to find the house broken into. 

1. Garden tools securely locked away in the shed – Burglars will be 
happy to use your tools to break into your house. 

2. Create the illusion your home is occupied - Radio and lights on a 
timer in rooms you would normally occupy, there is even a device 
called “Fake TV” that flashes a series of lights when it gets dark that 
looks like the TV is on. There are now door bells that you can view 
and answer from your Smartphone.  

3. Lock up properly not just your windows and doors in the house, but 
also any gates and outbuildings.  

4. Choose a “Park Mark” car park where you can http://
www.parkmark.co.uk/ . By choosing a Park Mark® Safer Parking 
facility you are visiting a car park that has been vetted by the Police 
and has measures in place in order to create a safer environment for 
both you and your vehicle. 

5. Leave nothing in sight within your car, remove the “Sat Nav” cradle 
and clean the mark on the windscreen. 

6. When you lock your car with the remote look for the light flash 
confirmation or better still try the door handle before leaving the car. 

7. Now you’re starting your shop watch your purse, wallet, mobile phone 
and handbag especially in busy places, don’t leave them on display in 
bags or on counters while you pay, and while you’re paying watch 
that no one is watching you entering your PIN when making 
purchases or withdrawing cash. 

8. Time to stop for lunch or a cuppa, don’t drop your guard. Mobile 
phone on the table, shopping by the chair, wallet or purse visible, 
coat, jacket or handbag over the chair; if a thief sees it a thief will 
steal it. 

9. Need to off load some of those purchases in the car, look around are 
you being watched? Back to (5 & 6) above again. 

10.Time go home, don’t fall for any distractions while you load the car 
i.e. “you dropped some money” pointing to cash on the ground, 
holding a map “can you tell me the way to….”. While you are engaged 
the second person steals from your car on the other side.  Close and 
lock your car before speaking to anyone. 

Fu r t he r c r ime p r even t i on adv i c e s ee h t t p s : / /
www.essex.police.uk/advice/ or ring Essex Police on 101. 
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Local Information 

The bus service is available between 6am and 20pm Monday to Saturday. 
Unlike a conventional bus, the F315 bus service requires some passengers 
to pre-book their seat and register as a customer at least two hours in 
advance of travel using either bookings@essexandsuffolkdart.co.uk or 
01621 874411. These are passengers who wish to join the bus at Great 
Maplestead Church, Pebmarsh War Memorial or Pebmarsh Bus Shelter. 
These stops are shown in italics on the timetable. All other stops will be 
served within a twenty minute window of the times shown below. (10 
minutes either side). They do not require pre-booking. 

Local Libraries 

Halstead library is open 9-5pm Monday, 9-6pm Tuesday, closed Wednesday, 
9-6pm Thursday and 9-5pm Friday and Saturday. Sible Hedingham Library 
is open 9-1pm Monday, 1-5pm Tuesday, closed Wednesday, 1-5pm 
Thursday, closed Friday and 9-1pm Saturday. Further information is 
available on  http://libraries.essex.gov.uk. 
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SUDBURY - BULMER - GESTINGTHORPE - WICKHAM ST. PAUL - PEBMARSH -  GREAT AND LITTLE MAPLESTEAD - HALSTEAD
F315 From 01/03/2018
Sudbury, Bus Station 9:00 11:00 13:00 15:30 17:30 19:15
Ballingdon, Kings Head 9:03 11:03 13:03 15:33 17:33 9:18 Timings in BOLD are 

 fixed timing pointsBulmer Tye, Park Lane 9:07 11:07 13:07 15:37 17:37 19:22 FLAT FARES
Bulmer, Cross Roads 9:11 11:11 13:11 15:41 17:41 19:26 All timings in Italics 

need to be pre-booked
£2.00 SINGLE

Gestingthorpe, Foundry Corner 9:17 11:17 13:17 15:47 17:47 19:32 £3.50 RETURN
Wickham St Paul, The Victory 9:23 11:23 13:23 15:53 17:53 19:38 Timings other than those in 

bold type will vary up to 10 
minuites either side of 

stated time, dependent on 
the number of passengers 

booked on the service.

Between any two stops
Pebmarsh, Bus Shelter 9:32 11:32 13:32 16:02 18:02 19:47
Pebmarsh, War Memorial 9:33 11:33 13:33 16:03 18:03 19:48
Little Maplestead, Corner 9:39 11:39 13:39 16:09 18:09 19:54
Great Maplestead, Church 9:45 11:45 13:45 16:15 18:15 20:00
Little Maplestead, Pump 9:51 11:51 13:51 16:21 18:21 20:06
Halstead, High Street 9:56 11:56 13:56 16:26 18:26 20:11 latest arrival time
Halstead, High Street 9:37 11:37 13:37 16:07 18:07 19:43 earliest arrival time

F315 From 01/03/2018
Halstead, High Street 7:30 10:00 12:00 14:00 16:30 18:30  
Little Maplestead, Pump 7:35 10:05 12:05 14:05 16:35 18:35 Timings in BOLD are 

 fixed timing pointsGreat Maplestead, Church 7:41 10:11 12:11 14:11 16:41 18:41 FLAT FARES
Little Maplestead, Cock 7:49 10:17 12:17 14:17 16:47 18:47 All timings in Italics 

need to be pre-booked
£2.00 SINGLE

Pebmarsh, War Memorial 7:54 10:23 12:23 14:23 16:53 18:53 £3.50 RETURN
Pebmarsh, Bus Shelter 7:55 10:24 12:24 14:24 16:54 18:54 Timings other than those in 

bold type will vary up to 10 
minuites either side of 

stated time, dependent on 
the number of passengers 

booked on the service.

Between any two stops
Wickham St Paul, The Victory 8:04 10:33 12:33 14:33 17:03 19:03
Gestingthorpe, Foundry Corner 8:10 10:39 12:39 14:39 17:09 19:09
Bulmer, Cross Roads 8:15 10:45 12:45 14:45 17:15 19:15
Bulmer Tye, Park Lane 8:19 10:49 12:49 14:49 17:19 19:19
Ballingdon, Kings Head 8:23 10:53 12:53 14:53 17:23 19:23
Sudbury, Bus Station 8:07 10:37 12:37 14:37 17:07 19:07 earliest arrival time

Sudbury, Bus Station 8:30 10:56 12:56 14:56 17:28 19:28 latest arrival time

�1

mailto:bookings@essexandsuffolkdart.co.uk
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Local Information 

Four Parishes Book Group 
We have room for new members so why not join us to enjoy reading a wide 
range of books and then discussing them with a friendly light-hearted 
group. We meet monthly on Thursday evening at members’ homes and 
have wine, tea or coffee. 

Recent books read include “Days without End” by Sebastian Barry, “Truly, 
Madly, Guilty” by Lianne Moriarty, “Washington Square” by Henry James 
and “The Dry” by Jane Harper. Books are chosen by suggestion or 
recommendation from members. All books are borrowed from the library so 
there is no cost to members. 

For more information, contact Alison Cantor on 01787 462537 or 
07713509445 or by email at acantor@linus.plus.com 

Solar Society 

Your local adult daytime learning group. 
Change to Solar Society speaker 5 November 2018 

Monday 5th November at 2.30pm in The Memorial Hall, Castle Hedingham 

Please note that as the speaker on  ‘The History of the Cottage Garden 
Society’ will be unable to join us we have been lucky enough to obtain 
Simon Frampton from the Sudbury Film Society instead. He will give an 
illustrated talk on the actor   Michael Caine 

Monday 3rd December members of the Solar Society committee will give 
short biographies of their own particular heroes. ‘Hark the Heroes’ will be 
quite varied and various! 

Both meetings start at 2.30pm and last about two hours with a break in the 
middle for free light refreshments. On December 3rd, our Christmas 
meeting, there will be cake and mulled wine—non-alcoholic! 

Entrance:£4.00  No membership fees. All welcome. More details from: Miles 
Scrivens 01787 469766 or Wanda Sellar 01787 463459 

Help wanted 

I have a 6ft. X 3ft home snooker table that I bought for my son many years 
ago and I now wish to dispose of it. But before I do I need some new ball 
pockets made as the ones that are there have rotted away. My dear late 
wife made the original ones by crocheting them, but now I need someone 
that can crochet six new ones. They do not have to be anything like the 
standard large size as it is only a small home table, but if there is anyone 
out there that can help me it would be most appreciated.  Alan. W. Pilgrim. 
01787 269458  alanwpilgrim@tiscali.co.uk 

Page 6 

mailto:acantor@linus.plus.com
mailto:alanwpilgrim@tiscali.co.uk


The Gardens of Easton Lodge 

The Apple & Austin Open Day in September was a huge success – thank 
you to all readers who came and made it really buzz!  

Our beekeepers were kept busy all day – and must have got through 100s 
of those little wooden taster sticks, as visitors learned why the three taster 
pots of honey ranged from light in colour to dark and more caramel in 
flavour – made from pollen from rape and lime and other early flowers to 
more scented garden flowers later in the season. 

Our jams and jellies were snapped up from the tombola stall, the 
vegetables too. And the apple and honey cake tasters also went down 
quickly – everyone had different favourites, which is what it was all about: 
showing the diversity of cakes that can be made! Hopefully fewer apples 
will go to waste in gardens and allotments as a result of the recipes that 
our visitors took away with them.      

The Gardens continue to look beautiful as the colours of autumn creep in. 
Our 2019 Calendar is now available for readers who want to feast their eyes 
on the Gardens during the closed season. It can be obtained mail order, by 
leaving a message on our enquiry line 01371 876979 or through our 
website: www.eastonlodge.co.uk  Jill Goldsmith 
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Parish Council Websites 
Gestingthorpe https://www.essexinfo.net/gestingthorpe/ 

Great Maplestead http://greatmaplesteadpc.co.uk 

Little Maplestead http://littlemaplesteadpc.co.uk 

Pebmarsh http://parishcouncil.pebmarsh.com 

District and County Councillors, MP and MEP 
Essex County Council 
Councillor David Finch - cllr.david.finch@essex.gov.uk 
Braintree District Council 
Great and Little Maplestead 
Councillor John O’Reilly Cicconi - cllr.jo'reilly-cicconi@braintree.gov.uk 
Gestingthorpe  
Councillor Wendy Scattergood - cllr.wscattergood@braintree.gov.uk 
Pebmarsh 
Councillor Chris Siddall - cllr.csiddall@braintree.gov.uk 
Councillor Gabrielle Spray - cllr.gspray@braintree.gov.uk 
Westminster 
James Cleverly MP - james.cleverly.mp@parliament.uk 
European 
John Flack MEP - john.flack@europarl.europa.eu 

Save the Date – Essex Police Rural Crime Awareness Day. 

The event is free to attend and will be on Wednesday 14th November 
2018, at Slamseys Farm, Blackley Lane, Great Notley, Braintree, 
CM77 7QW, open to visitors from 10am until 3pm. The Rural Crime 
Awareness Day will have something for everyone; farmers, businesses and 
also those living within rural locations. 

The aim of the event is to reduce rural crime by building stronger links with 
the rural and farming community, raise awareness of security measures and 
products.  A number of companies and organisations will be exhibiting their 
products and services alongside police personnel and partners to provide 
crime prevention, security measures and personal safety advice. 

This will be the 5th Rural Crime Awareness Day hosted by Essex Police. 

If you require further information please dial 101 and contact extn: 110021 
Trisha Staerck or extn: 110019 Brenda Cross. 
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Little Maplestead 

The Flower Festival - Little Maplestead  

Our Flower Festival this year was a truly amazing event. 

Organised in the main by Gay and ably supported by Enid Baines, her 
colleagues from the Halstead Flower Club, together with some arrangers 
from Great Maplestead, the displays were innovative and eye-catching. We 
had support from Nigel Nott, who was hosting the annual ploughing match 
opposite at Maplestead Hall on the Saturday, who sent a lot of visitors our 
way. 

We had almost 300 visitors on Saturday, and a further 150 on the Sunday. 
Our tea ladies worked tirelessly and Jane had to go shopping on Saturday 
afternoon, to stock up again on supplies as we had nearly run out. We filled 
our visitors up with Geraldine’s legendary meat pies, and Sheila’s equally 
renowned sausage rolls and cheese straws. Judy and Gay’s hearty soups 
made a warming lunch for everyone on both days. The cakes were 
outstanding - some arriving straight from the oven, and were sold, literally 
like hot cakes. 

We are so grateful to all the people who gave up not just the whole 
weekend, but also evenings before to erect marquees, clear the church of 
chairs, plan flower arrangements and organise raffle prizes...the list goes 
on 
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More Little Maplestead 

More Flower Festival 
You know who you are - so thank you all, and hopefully the figure below 
will make you agree it was all worthwhile. 

The final amount raised for the weekend was a staggering £3647.19 

Harvest Festival  

A huge thank you to everyone who supported the Harvest Festival Service 
and Lunch. As always the Church looked lovely with flowers and seasonal 
decorations. 

Over 30 people enjoyed a delicious chicken traybake, followed by a 
selection of fruit crumbles, cheese, biscuits and coffee. Thanks must go to 
Jane and Bill Piper, Karen Sunnucks, Jane Stone, Bruce Boulden, Judy and 
Chris Gosling, Enid Baines, Geraldine Holloway and the many others who 
contributed food, crockery and time to make the service and lunch such a 
success. 

Thanks to Humes bakers for once again donating the Harvest loaf for the 
altar. Our thanks to Gay Ellis for her lovely service and to Andrew Sunnucks 
for playing the organ so beautifully. 

It was lovely to see so many of the village at this joyous occasion which 
raised £280 for the Round Church. Special thanks to all those who helped 
set up the Church and clear up at the end. 
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Braintree Area Foodbank 

Page 25 

 

T: 01376330694 
E: info@braintreearea.foodbank.org.uk 
W: www.braintreearea.foodbank.org.uk/give-help/donate-food  
 
 

Harvest Festival Appeal 2018 
 

One in five people live in poverty in the UK with people going hungry 
in their own homes.  Rising food and fuel prices, static incomes, high 
unemployment, and benefit changes are causing many families to 
struggle but the good news is that you can be part of the solution by 
donating to us this harvest. 
 

x Long-life Juice  
x Long-life Milk 
x Instant Mash 
x Coffee (small jars)*  
x Sugar 
x Breakfast Cereal  
x Packet Soups i.e. Cuppa Soups 
x Tinned Rice Pudding 
x Tinned Cold Meat  
x Tinned Fruit 
x Tinned Spaghetti 

x Tinned Tomatoes 
x Rice  
x Packet Custard 
x Chocolate bars e.g. 

KitKat/Penguins 
x Biscuits 
x Tinned Fish 
x Pasta Sauce 
x Tinned Sponge Puddings 
x Jam 
x Rice 

 

Non-food items 
x Nappies (all sizes) x Antiperspirant 
x Toilet Rolls x Baby Wipes 
x Deodorants x Nappies (any size) 
x Toothpaste x Non-bio washing powder 

 
Thank you on behalf of our visitors for your generosity 
 
* Please note: We ask for small packs as larger packs do not fit in our 
boxes making it difficult for our clients to carry home. Unfortunately we are 
unable (for hygiene reasons) to split large size or catering packs. We are always 
pleased to accept monetary donations if you prefer or Supermarket Gift Cards. 
 
 

We follow the standards set by the Food Standards Agency. We can only accept 
donations of unopened and undamaged goods that are still well within their 
“use by” date (no less than six months if possible). Items which do not meet 
these requirements cannot be used and your donation may be wasted.  
 
 



We Have Remembered Them.  

It hardly seems 52 months since we started remembering in this Magazine 
the names of those who are named on the war memorials of our four 
villages who gave their lives during the First World War, along with some 
additional individuals who had links with the villages. 

During those months we have remembered 38 people and to each we have 
added information about that person. Thank you to those who have 
assisted in providing personal details and the loan of photographs. 

For completeness there remains one more person to remember: 

Samuel Potter Born 1889. Worked as a Thatcher in Pebmarsh. Was a 
Signaller in the Royal Field Artillery 

Died on  2nd February 1919 from injuries 

We Should Remember Them 
Both nationally and locally our focus on Remembrance over the last 4 years 
has been on those who died, and as you read this we will be in the midst of 
the Poppy Appeal. At this time, it might be right to recall that the Poppy 
Appeal started as the Earl Haig Fund to support ex-servicemen. In three of 
our villages we not only have war memorials but also Rolls of Honour. These 
list 135 names between them. This reminds us that for those parishes over 
100 people returned from active service. Some will have been wounded or 
would be suffering shell-shock. The families of these men would also have 
had to live with the consequences of their service. 

As we move away from the centenary commemorations please remember 
those who returned, some of whom will be Grandfathers of those who still 
live in the village. Perhaps you might be able to tell their story in a future 
magazine. Nick Ellis 
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THE TRINITY SINGERS 
CONCERT OF MUSIC TO COMMEMORATE THE END OF THE GREAT WAR 

1914 - 1918 
MUSIC BY FAURE AND DARKE 

SATURDAY 10TH NOVEMBER 2018 AT 7.30PM 
AT ST JOHN’S METHODIST CHURCH SUDBURY 

SOPRANO – MARY ODAM 
BARITONE – TOM COGAN 

ORGAN – CHRISTOPHER MOORE 
CONDUCTOR – STEPHEN HOGGER 

TICKETS £8 (UNDER 16’S FREE)  
FROM CHOIR MEMBERS OR ON THE DOOR



More Little Maplestead 

Christmas Coffee Morning 
The Little Maplestead Christmas Coffee Morning will be held at School Farm 
on Saturday 1st December from 10am to 1pm. 

The usual home made produce will be on sale, such as pies, cheese straws, 
and sausage rolls. There will also be small Christmas puddings and 
Christmas cakes on sale too.  The small entry fee will include tea and 
coffee.  And don’t forget the raffle!!! 

Ploughing match 

Sarah Maguire has sent in a fab photo of a vintage tractor taken at the 
ploughing match in Little Maplestead last month. 

A great day was had by all made even more special by the glorious 
autumnal sunshine. 
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Local Women’s Running Group 
Meet us Sunday mornings at 9am at the Little India Car park in Little 
Map les tead , to run be tween 4 and 5km. P lease contac t 
laurabloom@btinternet.com or call/text Laura on 0780 174 9802 if you 
would like to come along and give it a try. 

mailto:laurabloom@btinternet.com
mailto:laurabloom@btinternet.com


Pebmarsh 

Carol Service 
The Pebmarsh Carol Service this year will be held on Sunday 16th 
December at 4pm, when we will be joined by the Long Melford Silver Band. 
The band was formed over 100 years ago & amongst other appearances 
has played at the Menin Gate ceremony in Ypres. We look forward to seeing 
you on 16th December. 

Carpet Bowls Club 

Bowls club meetings are held on the first Wednesday of each month in the 
village hall from 7pm until 9pm.  Meeting dates to the end of the year: 

7th November and 5th December 

Bygone Pebmarsh 

The following pictures are by courtesy of Sue Day. 

The King’s Head Pebmarsh 

If you have visited the pub recently you will have seen the extensive 
reroofing works taking place.  Completion is due by the end of the month 
and we are hugely grateful to the Enovert Community Trust for their 
substantial grant towards the cost of the project.  Pebmarsh Community 
Pub Limited is committed to developing the King’s Head as a community 
asset.  We are delighted that the pub is already used by a number of 
community groups, formally and informally, and that community activities 
such as the monthly quiz night have also become well established. 
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Remembrance Day Service 
There will be a short service at Pebmarsh War Memorial on Sunday 11th 

November at 10.45 am 

Wine, tea & coffee will be served in the church after the service.



More Great Maplestead 

Christmas Tree Lights 
Christmas Tree Lights go on on 1 December, on the green, followed by 
mulled wine and minced pies in the village hall. More information in the 
next issue. 

Ecclesiastical Insurance 

Ecclesiastical Insurance will make a donation of £130 to our churches for 
every new home insurance policy taken out.To take advantage of this offer 

call 0800 783 0130 or visit www.ecclesiastical.com/Trust130. 
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This year Great Maplestead will have a 
Christmas Tree Trail. We would like to light a 

Christmas tree on each day of  advent. It can be 
a tree in your garden or one in a window. If  you 

would like to take part please email 
julie.chocolate@btinternet.com by 31st October 

2018. 

We will light up a Christmas Tree at 6pm on the 
1st December at the top of  Church Street. 

Please bring a decoration to hang on the tree 
and join for mulled wine and mince pies in the 

village hall.

http://www.ecclesiastical.com/Trust130


More Great Maplestead 

Maplestead Youth Club 
Maplestead Youth Club is looking for three, preferably four 

fun loving, energetic and committed people to take over 
the running of this popular club in the new year. 

If anyone is interested please contact Myra Jeggo on 01787 474285 for 
more details. 

Update: We do have one person interested, but we still need a minimum of 
two more. 
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Infusion Challenge 

Great Maplestead will be hosting the second infusion challenge in 
February. 

Now is the time to soak your sloes in gin or bathe blackberries in 
whisky. All infusions will be welcome. 

More information in the next edition of the Parish News.



More Pebmarsh 

More on the King’s Head 
Angela Haymonds, Trust Secretary of Enovert Community Trust, said: "The 
King’s Head pub forms a vital focal point for a range of community activities 
and the Trustees were delighted to provide funding towards the 
replacement of the roof.” 

Open Mic Night 
The pub will be hosting its first Open Mic Night on Saturday 27 October, 
from 8pm.  Entry is free and instruments provided, so why not come along 
with family and friends. 

Halloween 
The King’s Head will be 
an ideal post “Trick or 
Trea t ” venue w i t h 
s p o o k y H a l l o w e e n 
treats on offer from 
6pm on 31 October, 
and a Kid’s Scariest 
Costume Competition.  
There are also lots of 
Ha l loween Themed 
Specials on the menu 
all that week. 

Christmas Menus 
W i t h a s p e c i a l 
C h r i s t m a s M e n u 
available from Tuesday 
2 November to Monday 
24 December, (except 
Sundays), the King’s 
Head is perfect for your 
Christmas celebrations.  
Fo r b ook i ng s r i n g 
01787 267942.  Don’t 
forget that Seniors now 
have a 20% discount 
on all menu items at 
l u n c h t i m e s o n 
Tuesdays, Wednesdays 
and Thursdays. 
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Pebmarsh Village Hall 

Sat 8th Dec 12pm-4pm

Do all your Christmas shopping locally in one afternoon

Free Entry - food donations 

for the local foodbank gratefully recieved

Christmas Shopping Fair

Unique 

Gifts

ClothesBeauty
Decs & 

Wrap

Sweets & 

Treats

Home 

ware Raffle



Gestingthorpe 

Harvest Festival 
Over 40 parishioners joined in celebrating Harvest at St. Mary’s, 
Gestingthorpe on 14 October. The Rev’d Gay Ellis led the service with 
traditional hymns and a variety of readings. We thank Wendy Jones for 
playing the organ and the bell ringers who summoned the congregation and 
all those who helped to make the church look especially lovely with flowers 
and harvest fruits. 

The service was followed by Harvest Supper for 47 people in the Village 
Hall. Ticket sales and a Raffle raised over £400 for church funds. 

Thank you to all who came or in any way supported this happy village event 
which included new faces alongside loyal stalwarts. Thank you also to those 
who prepared the food, and a special thank you to those who as always so 
cheerfully invade the kitchen when it comes to clearing up at the end. 
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Great Maplestead 

Bottle Stall Collection
We will be collecting bottles for our popular bottle stall for the Christmas 
Fair which will be held on 24th November at Great Maplestead Village Hall.  
We will be collecting these on Saturday 17th November from 2PM. 

Anything is welcome from Whiskey and wine to water – as long as the 
bottle is full and in date ! 

If you would like to leave a bottle ( or two ) please leave them on your 
doorstep or contact Lyn Haylock 460302 who will collect them. 

The Maplesteads WI 

President Carol Brownlie welcomed everyone, including our speaker Chris 
Bishop, to the meeting on Thursday 4 October 2018. Secretary Janice 
Chaplin read the minutes and various items of correspondence and after 
usual WI business birthday flowers were presented. 

Carol then introduced Chris Bishop whose talk was on “Short Songs and Tall 
Stories”. Chris gave a short history of folk singing over the centuries, 
speaking about men and women singing in harmony in the country’s public 
houses. Chris’s various tall stories and jokes had us all laughing and his 
songs with their tongue twisting choruses kept us trying to keep up! Carol 
warmly thanked Chris for a very enjoyable evening and invited him to stay 
for refreshments. 

After refreshments we took part in a quiz devised by Jill Newton on mystery 
buildings from around the world, the team comprising of Jane Stone, Mary 
Crawley and Anne Fletcher won and were delighted to receive a chocolate 
bar each as a prize. Flower of the month was won by Liz Newton with a 
“Ruby Wedding” rose. 

The meeting next month is on Thursday 1 November 2018 and will be an 
open meeting.  We will be entertained by “The Doppelgangers”. For further 
details please telephone Carol Brownlie on 01787 461527  Anne Fletcher 
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Maplestead Youth Club 
Win, lose, or draw! 
Wednesday 7th November 
7pm-9pm 
11-16 year olds at secondary school 
£2.00 entry, drinks and snacks available to buy. 

Enquiries Myra Jeggo 01787 474285



More Gestingthorpe 

Antique Streetshow 
The two valuers, Michael and Marc, from Reeman Dansie were kept busy 
examining and discussing the many various articles brought along to our 
first Antiques Streetshow.  A wide range of items were brought along by our 
villagers and friends of villagers ranging through various objects including 
militaria, art, china, collectables, watches and the unusual.  One item was 
over five hundred years old but the majority were from the 19th and 20th 
centuries. 

Our tremendous village hall committee and its helpers provided a mouth-
watering range of cakes and bakes, hot drinks and assistance throughout 
the event.   

A lovely and interesting Streetshow event that also meant an opportunity 
for villagers and friends to ‘catch up’ in our village hall. 
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Our Advertisers 

We have grouped our advertisers over the next few pages. Please support 
them, they are mainly local and without them the magazine would not be 
free. 
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Silas Penfold

Mole Catcher 

Traditional Trapper - Reliable Local 
Service 

01787 269884 
Mobile 07927 893853 

Welcome to an ENRICHED, EXCITING WORLD  

Established & run by a  
Qualified and Experienced 
EARLY YEARS TEACHER 

Full Day Care & AM/PM  
Sessions 7.30am-6pm  
FREE Government Funded Spaces 

Nursery School for children aged 6mths to 4yrs

‘Children’s very good progress in all areas of learning is enhanced by consistently high quality teaching in the 
superb, well-resourced environment, both indoors and outside….This is an OUTSTANDING feature of the 

provision’ OFSTED Sept14

  Gestingthorpe, Halstead, CO9 3BD 

CONTACT: AMANDA 01787 461615 OR email blossomandbloomdaycare@yahoo.co.uk 

@blossomandbloomchildcare

Greenarchitect 

If you are thinking about building or 
extending your home, particularly if 
it is a listed building, and you are 
concerned about the environment, 
talk to Jenny Bishop at 

Greenarchitect 
S h e s p e c i a l i s e s i n e n e r g y 
conservation, sustainability and 
historic conservation, which she 
loves. 

She is a chartered architect, lives in 
a listed building, has a masters 
degree in energy conservation and 
sustainability and is an accredited 
Passivhaus designer, 

01787 472159 

jenny.bishop@greenarchitect.co.uk

mailto:jenny.bishop@greenarchitect.co.uk
mailto:jenny.bishop@greenarchitect.co.uk
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We know St. Margaret’s can provide 
your child with the best possible 
start to their educational journey. 

Every Day is an Open Day -  
come and visit us soon!

...where happy  
children make  
excellent progress

Gosfield Hall Park, Gosfield, Essex CO9 1SE

01787 472134
www.stmargaretsprep.com
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Does your child suffer from anxiety? Do they often have reasons to avoid going to 
school? 

Do they have anger problems that get in the way of friendships and family life? 

Suppose there is a simple solution to these and other problems. 

Peter Anderson has spent a life time working in schools, over thirty as 
headteacher of four large primary schools. Peter has also worked as a counsellor 
and coach sharing a simple but profound understanding of how the mind works 
with children as young as five, with teens and with adults. By helping children 
see how they are creating their own moment to moment experience, it releases 
them from the problems that keep them stuck. 

Peter will work with parents/carers and their child in a safe, relaxed 
environment and through a variety of ways share this understanding. 

It is quite usual for children to need only three or four sessions to completely 
transform. The child’s natural resilience and well-being increases which allows 
the child to skip off into life with a much lighter heart. 

For more details please contact; Email peter@andersonwellbeing.com Website  
www.andersonwellbeing.com Phone 01787 269499

  COLNE VALLEY RAILWAY 

Steam With Santa 
         8th, 9th, 15th, 16, 21st 22nd & 23rd December 

 
Join our decorated and heated special train as it gently steams 
along our one mile of line (one round trip) whilst Santa delivers a 
present to every child on the train. 

 Adult £12.00, Child £12.00, Under 3 £5.00 
 

Further information can be found at www.colnevalleyrailway.co.uk 
Or 01787 461174 

mailto:peter@andersonwellbeing.com
http://www.andersonwellbeing.com
mailto:peter@andersonwellbeing.com
http://www.andersonwellbeing.com
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HANSSON
HORTICULTURE
 Advice - Design - Plant - Maintain

For any short or long term maintenance, 
one-off projects or even general garden 
clearances or tidy-ups, call Robert Henn 
on either 01787 269511or 07484 781626. 
I’m local, reliable and fully insured.


Memorials

Luxstone
We hand carve anything in stone

Memorials, standard and bespoke 
Carving - Stone Signs - Nameplates 

Courses in Letter Cutting and Carving 

Stour Valley Business Centre,
Brundon Lane,
Sudbury, CO10 7GB

Tel 01787 371570 / 07920 101 440
E mail info@neilluxton.co.uk

www.neilluxton.co.uk
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COME & SHOP AT SPENCER’S; YOUR LOCAL FARM SHOP

VEGBOXES 

All your weekly fruit & veg 
in one box! 

FREE LOCAL DELIVERY* 

NO MIN SPEND FOR 
COLLECTION 

HUGE RANGE OF FRUIT & 
VEG TO CHOOSE FROM 

*min of £10 spend for 
delivery applies

FREE LOCAL DELIVERY on ANYTHING within 5 miles (min 
spend & terms apply) 

LOCALLY SOURCED goods from beer & wine to meat, 
cheese and cakes 

GIFT SHOP full of local crafts & gorgeous home 
accessories 

Coffee Shop serving delicious home cooked food 

Free parking outside the door! 
www.spencersfarmshop.com 

Find us on Facebook: Spencer’s Farm Shop 
Tel: 01787 267977 Email: spencerandoboyle@gmail.com

WICKHAM ST PAUL’S
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9.30am – 2pmSt Peter’s Church Sudbury  cO10 2EH

Jan  26th
Feb  23rd
Mar 23rd
(fourth friday)
Apr 27th
May  25th
June  29th
July  27th
Aug  31st 
Sept  28th
Oct  26th
Nov  30th
Dec  21st 
(third friday)

www.suffolkmarketevents.co.uk
Tel: 07704 627973 D
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on the last  last friday  of every month

 

Specialising in extensions and alterations 
 

 

Architectural design & planning service 
Extensions, alterations, conversions, restorations, ground works & drainage. 

www.stgreenbuilders.co.uk       info@stgreenbuilders.co.uk 
 

   01787 460980 
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